StarNet Instructional Resources Workgroup Meeting Notes                              3/31/09

Present:  C. Anderson, S. Schwartz, T. Dodge, N. Murphy, T. Jones, and M. Dillingham

Absent:   J. Endahl, D. Blackwell

1. The workgroup reviewed notes from the prior meeting on 3/4/09.

2. Cindy and Sue shared the total consortium commitment to purchase concurrent user licenses.  At this point we have commitments for 314 licenses from 10 local districts within Ingham ISD and Fowelerville.  Only E. Lansing and Lansing will not initially be joining the consortium for E2020.

3. Cindy and Sue reviewed the E2020 question and answer document and professional development overview from the March 23, 2009 conference call.  Some additional questions were raised by the workgroup that Sue will follow up on with E2020 to get answers to these additional questions.  Cindy will share this updated Q&A document with the workgroup and local district curriculum directors for their information prior to the 4/15 Curriculum Director meeting.

The workgroup spent some time reviewing the professional development information provided by E2020.  Given our need for further clarification, Sue and Cindy will schedule a conference call in April with Fran DeWalt, E2020’s professional development coordinator.  Information from this conference call will be made available to the workgroup members and other local district Curriculum Director’s.

Discussion occurred regarding the number and capacity of media servers needed to handle the number of licenses our consortium is purchasing.  The workgroup agreed that the consortium should purchase some excess media server capacity now to accommodate future growth.

Given the PD and media server costs in addition to the $550/concurrent user license for the consortium, Sue agreed to put together a spreadsheet for districts that would outline their estimated worst case scenario costs.  The costs for PD and the media servers were a prorata share of each district’s concurrent user licenses from the total in the consortium.  Cindy will send the cost estimates out to the workgroup members and local Curriculum Director’s before the 4/15 Curriculum Director meeting.

4. Cindy reviewed the E2020 project timeline developed at the 3/4/09 meeting with the workgroup and a few revisions were made.  The revised E2020 project timeline will be sent to workgroup members as well as local district curriculum directors for their information prior to the 4/15 Curriculum Director meeting.

5. Cindy and/or Sue will plan to attend the 5/13 Curriculum Director’s meeting to finalize the training structure, clarify the consortium structure, share agreement templates and finalize costs.
